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Along with the crisp cool days and the changing colors of fall, we celebrate Veterans Day. 

 

Veterans Day 
On Veterans Day we honor all, 
Who answered to a service call. 
Soldiers young, and soldiers old, 

Fought for freedom, brave and bold. 
Some have lived, while others died, 
And all of them deserve our pride. 

We’re proud of all the soldiers who, 
Kept thinking of red, white and blue. 
They fought for us and all our rights, 

They fought through many days and nights. 
And though we may not know each name, 

We thank ALL veterans just the same. 
by Cheryl Dyson viajbonzer.com 

 
The following have passed away since our last newsletter: 
  Chuck Ferry    Oct 2013 
  Annette ‘Net’ Buck  87 Sept 10 
  Susan Kay Smith Gable 69 Sept 18  
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The Mill Race above Cherry Valley 

 
 Much of this narrow strip of land and water borders my third generation family farm.  My father 
played and fished in it as a boy, and it has been a part of my entire life.  The Mill Race was at one time the 
power for a Grist Mill in Cherry Valley from 1835 to the mid 1930’s.  In the 30’s diesel engines took over.  
When I was young, there was a dam on the Kishwaukee River and locks at the Race Head waters.  
 During the depression the small summer cottages on our land along the Race were turned into year 
round homes, which are still rented today.  The present tenants have said they would ‘rather die than 
move’ so we will maintain them for as long as practical.  When these houses are no longer occupied, I 
hope to take them down, and return the land to the wild.  Hopefully by then I will find an organization 
brave enough to give me permanent easement to protect the entire area for all eternity!   
 As a small child I played on the hill above the Race, where my home is now located.  My father 
would dig gravel from the base of the hill for our driveway.  We raised sheep, cattle, and pigs in the fields 
and woods located in and along the Race. This kept out much of the invasive undergrowth during that 
time.  My father had placed the land in a ‘game preserve’, but eventually removed it, when he was 
required to plant multi-flora rose.  My father believed that the multi-flora rose would become a problem in 
the future, and he was right.  When I was young, the beaver had a wonderful swimming hole behind the 
cemetery on Mill Road.  There was also at that time a swimming area behind the dam on the Kishwaukee 
River.  I saw mud turtles there when I was about 12 years old.  In 1955, however, as I was graduating 
from high school, Construction on the Interstate 90 Toll Road divided our farm into 5 pieces.  Rockford 
Blacktop was the company responsible for building the section of I-90 from the Kishwaukee River to the 
east.  They removed the concrete from the dam on the Kishwaukee and dumped it into the locks and 



headwaters of the Mill Race.  This ‘concrete plug’ has since virtually destroyed the natural flow of the 
waterway.  Over the years silt from as far away as East State has filled in many areas, creating more soil 
than stream.  I am sure at this time there is little that can be done to change this situation, although full 
floods every few years or so help a little.  Everything is then under water from the Knox’ land on the 
Boone County side of the river to the cottage houses and my lower hill. 
 Soft shell turtles have moved out of the area, as have muskrats.  Coyote and herds of deer are now 
occupying the Race.  Non-native buckthorn, honeysuckle and multi-flora rose (the same that my father 
refused to plant) have now taken over, choking out all varieties of native plants.  Flocks of pheasants have 
been replaced by the occasional wild turkey.  Carolina Wrens, Brown Creepers, Red-Breasted Nut-Hatch, 
Titmice, Red-Headed and Red-Bellied Woodpeckers are all now residents of the Race.  Turkey Vultures, 
Bald Eagles, Osprey and several varieties of Hawk fly over this land today. 
 Restoring the native vegetation can only make this piece of land better for all concerned.  
Unfortunately what was once a meandering stream, now is a silt filled wetland except when occasional 
torrents of water wash more soil away. In 2013, I gave the land to the Winnebago Co. Forest Preserve. 
Hopefully the new owners can at least preserve what’s there now. 
 
........................................................................................................................................................................ 

 
               

 
Thank you to the Cherry Valley Village Hall for their wonderful support and assistance. 

And to CV Methodist Church Nurture and Need group for their sponsorship. 
Please let our sponsors know you saw their advertisement in the newsletter, we appreciate them! 

.................................................................................................................................... 
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Editor…. Pam Jeske      (golfnsew@aol.com) 

Please feel free to drop a line, add some content, share some stories either to my e-mail,  
the Historical Society’s e-mail (c v . h i s t o r i c a l 1 8 6 @ f r o n t i e r . c o m) 

Cherry Valley Historical Society, Box 266, Cherry Valley, IL 61016 
Or stop by, leave a note …have a chat with a member!  

mailto:golfnsew@aol.com
mailto:cv.historical186@frontier.com





